
 

 

 

Memo 

 
To:    Licensing Team 
         1st Floor 
         Argus Chambers 
         Bradford 
  
 
 
 
Date:  19 April 2018 
 

 

Department of Health and Wellbeing 

Environmental Health  
5th Floor 
Britannia House 
Bradford 
BD1 1HX 
 
From: Jeanette Howarth 
 
Tel:  (01274) 433963 
Email: jeanette.howarth@bradford.gov.uk 

 

 
Licensing Act 2003 
Application for a Temporary Event Notice 
Bay Horse Inn, Hebden Bridge Road, Oxenhope, BD22 9LN 
 
I wish to object to the Temporary Event Notifications submitted for 8th June 2018 – 10th 
June 2018 from 14:00 hours to 23:00 hours and 4th August 2018 from 14:00 hours to 
20:00 hours.  
 
This Department received 2 complaints of noise nuisance from a TEN over the weekend 
of 9th – 11th June 2017. Similar complaints were received in 2015 and 2016 following 
TENs at the premises. I have been informed by a colleague that the music can be heard 
across the village when outdoor events have been held at the premises.  
 
The most recent complaint made to this Department was on 18th February 2018 when it 
was alleged the music from within the pub was clearly audible in a neighbouring premises 
and continued until 01:00 hours in the morning.  
 
The existing Premises Licence has a condition on it relating to the prevention of public 
nuisance. The condition states: 
 

 Noise from amplified and non-amplified music, singing and speech arising from 
regulated entertainment at the premises shall not be audible at the nearest noise 
sensitive premises.  

 
The above condition relates to indoor entertainment at the premises and is there to protect 
local residents from noise nuisance. I do not believe that the noise from amplified music in 
a car park can be adequately controlled so as to prevent a statutory nuisance and thus I 
would object to the granting of the TEN. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Jeanette Howarth 
Environmental Health Officer 
Pollution Team 

Appendix 3 


